City of Greater Sudbury Ville du Grand Sudbury



September 13, 2017

Dear Mr. Horeck:

Re: Petition - Boyce Street/Nesbitt Drive Traffic Concerns

At the City Council meeting of September 12, 2017 Councillor Signoretti submitted a petition to the City Clerk regarding traffic concerns on Boyce Street and Nesbitt Drive.

Please be advised that this petition has been forwarded to the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure for review. It is the department that receives the petition who is responsible for communicating which of the following five paths they may choose:

- 1. The Senior Management Member may direct administrative action be taken to resolve or respond to the matter in question;
- 2. The Senior Management Member may seek further information from the originators of the petition, which might include a meeting etc.;
- 3. The Senior Management Member may report back to Council with a report for information or action;
- 4. The Senior Management Member may bring back a report recommending a new policy or new financial resources; or
- 5. May advise that no further action will be taken at this time.

For further information please contact Vivian Gibbons at 705-674-4455, ext. 4290, or via email at: Viv.Gibbons@greatersudbury.ca.

Yours truly,

Brigitte Sobush Deputy City Clerk

cc: Council Members

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure David Shelsted, Director of Roads and Transportation

PO BOX 5000 STN A 200 BRADY STREET SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

CP 5000 SUCC A 200, RUE BRADY SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

705.671.2489

www.greatersudbury.ca www.grandsudbury.ca

Subject: Boyce Street/Nesbitt Street Traffic Concerns

To whom it may concern:

The home owners within the above noted area wish to express concerns in regards to the increased traffic in this area.

With Panoramic increasing their units, the traffic has become a concern for pedestrians. We have many people who walk their dogs, parents with strollers and children going to school and having to worry about the amount of traffic and speed of said traffic. Panoramic still has many units to fill, which will in turn create yet again more traffic. Vehicles speed up Boyce Street on a daily basis with no regard for the speed limit.

Another issue for our area is Tony V's patron parking. As this business is thriving at this time their parking lot is not large enough to accommodate their customers. The street ends up being lined on both sides of the street on Boyce causing the road to be reduced to one lane and driveways often being blocked. This also becomes an issue in the winter as the plows cannot get through the single lane.

It was mentioned that at some point, there were curbs and sidewalks proposed for this area. In order to ensure safety in our neighborhood, we would like to have the city look at the option of revisiting the sidewalks and curbs at the very least.

Please be advised the original petition is available for viewing at the Clerk's Services department at 200 Brady Street, 2nd Floor, Sudbury.